PRESS RELEASE
Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board Imposes

$15,000 Penalty after First Public Hearing

January 16, 2009
 

Following an eight-day public hearing, the Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board fined Priscilla Dickman of Coventry, a former University of Connecticut Health Center employee, $15,000 for using state resources in furtherance of a jewelry business and a travel consulting business.  This marks the conclusion of the first of this type of public hearing since the formation of the Office of State Ethics in 2005. 

In its decision and memorandum of reasons signed on Friday, the Board found that Dickman, on state time, used the Health Center’s computers, e-mail system, telephones, internet access and printers in furtherance of Priscilla’s Custom Design Jewelry, and state phones and e-mail in furtherance of her travel consulting business.

The Board further found that Dickman sought to obtain financial gain for herself and her businesses, and did, indeed, receive financial gain from revenues, commissions, cash sources, tax benefits and the avoidance of costs that she would have incurred, if she had not used the state resources noted above.

The Code of Ethics prohibits such use of office to obtain financial gain for a state employee or a business with which she is associated.  The Board is authorized to order a civil penalty of no more than $10,000 for each violation.  The law also compels the Board to notify the Attorney General in instances when a person knowingly receives a financial advantage from a violation.  The Attorney General may then seek damages for the amount of such advantage.

The Board imposed a $10,000 penalty for use of office with respect to the jewelry business, and a $5,000 penalty for use of office with respect to the travel consulting business.  Both counts will be referred to the Attorney General.  The Board did not find that Dickman’s independence of judgment with regards to her state job was impaired by the activities in furtherance of the businesses, as alleged.

“Public resources are for public use, and not for any personal or private use,” said OSE Executive Director, Carol Carson.  “The Office of State Ethics will continue to fairly and vigorously enforce the Code of Ethics regarding any misuse of public resources.” 
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